Northeast District Office 121 S.W. 21st Street Topeka, KS 66612-1429



phone: 785-296-3881 fax: 785-296-3720 www.ksdot.org

Mike King, Secretary

Sam Brownback, Governor

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

June 27, 2012

News Contact: Kimberly Qualls, (785) 640-9340 or kqualls@ksdot.org

Signs Unveiled Commemorating the David Mee Memorial Highway

Signs commemorating the career of a long-time Kansas lawman were unveiled at a ceremony today in Corning.

The signs designate a 17-mile stretch of K-9 in Nemaha and Jackson Counties as the David Mee Memorial Highway.

In 2012, the Kansas Legislature passed H.B. 2509, introduced by Rep. Randy Garber, designating the highway and it was signed into law by Governor Brownback this past spring.

Guest speakers at today's ceremony included: Rep. Garber; Nemaha County Sheriff Richard Vernon; Reserve Deputy Russel Lierz, Nemaha County Sheriff's Office; and Kansas Highway Patrol Trooper Todd Helm.

Mee worked for the Kansas Highway Patrol for 27 years. He was hired on December 1, 1969, and was assigned to patrol the Kansas City area where he served for three years. He then transferred to Newton where he worked for nine years. In 1982, Mee transferred to Nemaha County where he served the remainder of his career with the KHP, until his retirement on June 15, 1996.

Following his retirement, Mee was the Nemaha County Emergency
Preparedness Coordinator and Recycling Supervisor. In 2000, he was elected as
Nemaha County Sheriff. He served as sheriff until his death on Jan. 2, 2006, a day shy
of his 60th birthday.

"Throughout his life, David held strong values in integrity and hard work. He was dedicated to his profession in law enforcement and to the citizens of Nemaha County," shared Reserve Deputy Lierz. "For him, law enforcement was not just about the job, but also about teamwork and the 'family' spirit that existed among his peers."

Mee and his wife Brenda made their home just north of Wetmore, and he drove this particular stretch of K-9 highway many times on his way to and from work.

The cost of producing and maintaining the two new highway signs, which were constructed by the Kansas Department of Transportation, was covered by private funds. The eastbound sign will be located on K-9 near the K-63 junction in Nemaha County and the westbound K-9 sign near the US-75 junction in Jackson County.

A reception at the Corning Community Center followed the ceremony.

###

This information is available in alternative accessible formats. To obtain an alternative format, contact KDOT Transportation Information, Eisenhower Building, 700 SW Harrison, 2nd Floor West, Topeka, Kan., 66603-3754, or (785) 296-3585 (Voice)/Hearing Impaired - 711.

Click below to connect to NE Kansas KDOT's Social Networks:









